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WWW.LAKEFREDERICKTRAVELCLUB.COM  

MEETS EVERY MONTH THE 2ND MONDAY AT 11:30 A.M. IN RACHEL’S KITCHEN 

2019 Committee 

Judy Bogner 
President 

George Darnell 
Vice President 

John Butler 
Secretary 

Allison Thomas 
Treasurer 

Gary McDowell 
Assistant Treasurer 

Nanci Bowers 
Membership Coordinator 

Pamela Toliver 
Newsletter Coordinator 

Pamela Toliver 
Website Manager 

Blake Adams  

UPCOMNG EVENTS 
 

Next Meeting 
Monday, February 10 

Rachel’s Kitchen 
11:30 a.m. 

Potluck 
Please Bring a Dish to Share! 

FEBRUARY 2020 ISSUE 

Skyline and Luray Caverns January 20, 2020 
by George Darnell 

What better way to stay warm in winter than to tour beautiful underground caverns 
nearby! Well that’s what we thought, but 
the caverns were quite cool, and we were 
glad we had our coats and sweaters. 
Eleven adventurers including George 
Darnell, Ron Waltman, Kent & Terri 
Thompson, Bob & Linda Kerin, Jackie & 
Kristen Donovan, Doc & Connie Holaday, 
and Cynthia White, climbed aboard Gary’s 
Classy Cowboy Van at the lodge and 
headed to Skyline Caverns in Front Royal. 
We arrived a little early and browsed the 

gift shop, waiting for the first tour to start. 
Skyline Caverns dates to 1937 when 
Shenandoah National Park and Skyline 
Drive were drawing tourists. This cavern is 
not as developed as Luray Caverns, but is 
beautiful and impressive none the less. 
We have included some photos. Notice 
they use colored lights to enhance the 
caverns. It is one of the few places in the 
world with anthodite formations, that white 
moss-like stuff, hanging from the ceiling.  

After Skyline, we stopped in the Front 
Royal Brewing Company for lunch. 
They were waiting for us and seated us 
at a long banquet table in a private 

room. After making our 
choices from the lunch 
menu, we enjoyed 
soups, salads, and 
sandwiches along with 
beer flights, wine, tea, 
and soft drinks.  

After Lunch, we headed 
to Page County and 
Luray Caverns. This is 
a major tourist attraction, with a car and carriage museum, a Luray 
Valley Museum, and a toy museum included with every Luray Caverns 
ticket. We were surprised to see that it was fairly crowded, especially 

with children, for a Monday until we realized it was a Federal Holiday, Martin Luther King Day. 
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After a brief wait, we entered the caverns on our tour. There is a broad, one-way, well-paved path through the 
caverns, and they do not use colored lights to enhance the formations. We even had a stalacpipe organ concert 
during the tour. We included some photos. After the caverns we visited the museums and restaurant before 
boarding the van for home. 
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Dear Editor,  

Just returned with George Darnell’s trip to two local caves. 
They were amazing and here are couple of photos I took. Not 
for the claustrophobic or faint of heart as they were each over 
a mile of walking through their tunnels, 260’ and 175’ beneath 
the earth respectively. Still, very beautiful.  
My main purpose is to give you heads up about driving on 522. 
About 4:30 the 11 of us were heading home in a Classy 
Cowboy Chauffer limousine, N/B along 522 about 3 miles 
south of here. As we approached the new jail we could see a 
state trooper citing someone (S/B) across the road in front of 
Bill Long’s Auto Clinic. We proceeded along 522 in the #1 
(fast) lane when about ½ a mile before the Trilogy light another 
state trooper pulls us over.  
I was present, within 6’ of the driver, when the trooper asked 
our driver for his license and registration. The trooper told him 
that he had clocked him at 51 MPH for the past 2 miles driving 
in the fast lane that is posted for 55 MPH. Our driver then 
pointed to the Trilogy traffic light just ahead of us, letting the 
trooper know that he was slowing down as was about to make 
a left turn. The trooper responded by telling them that when 
driving on highway 522, he was not allowed to travel in the fast 
lane at 51 MPH until he was about half a mile before making a 
left hand turn. He returned to his vehicle with our driver’s 
license and registration. In about 5 minutes he returned to tell 
our driver that this time he would only give him a warning.  
If I hadn’t been there and witnessed this myself, I wouldn’t 
have believed it. I just hope this trooper isn’t behind me in 
Martins when I try to purchase a dozen items in the 10 items or 
less register as my next missive will probably be sent to you 
from the booking cage.  

Ron Waltman 

Editor’s Note:  Good information—be careful 
out there when driving in the fast lane! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

8-Day Alaska Cruise 
September 6-13, 2020 

 
Call Jaime at Holland American Cruise Lines to book 
your room.  800-355-3017 ext. 29344 

Wow! Let’s go north to finish the summer in the beauty of 
Alaska!  The itinerary for this cruise takes you further north 
than many of the cruises. If you have yet to visit our 49th state, 
this is your chance! Here is the itinerary: 

Sep 6 Seattle, Washington, & Puget Sound 4:00 p.m. 

Sep 7 At Sea  

Sep 8 Scenic Cruising Stephens Passage  

Sep 8 Juneau, Alaska 1:00 p.m.- 9:00 p.m. 

Sep 9 Hubbard Glacier 2:00 p.m.- 6:00 p.m. 

Sep 10 Sitka, Alaska 8:00 a.m.- 4:00 p.m. 

Sep 11 Ketchikan, Alaska 7:00 a.m.- 1:00 p.m. 

Sep 12 Victoria, British Columbia, Canada 6:00 p.m.-11:30 p.m. 

Sep 13 Seattle, Washington 7:00 a.m. 

Deposit Information 

We want to ensure that everyone who wants to be included on a 
trip gets to go, and because I forget who wishes to be included 
in each trip, the best way to achieve an accurate count is for 
you to drop off a deposit for the trips you are interested in with 
the Concierge at the Lodge.  

The Deposit for George's one day trips will be $30 per 
person and $50 per person for my multi day trips.  This 
deposit will save a place for you on the trip you want to 
take, and you will then receive updated information such as 
final payment dates, etc.  The deposits for the Caribbean 
and Alaskan Cruises will be paid directly to Holland 
America. 
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